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October 15, 2021 
 
 
Kim Lisk, Mayor 
City of Carnation 
PO Box 1238 
4621 Tolt Avenue 
Carnation, WA 98014 
kim.lisk@carnationwa.gov 
 
RE: 2022 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) non-housing capital funding award 
 
Dear Mayor Lisk: 
 
I am pleased to inform you that King County’s Department of Human Services’ (DCHS) Housing, 
Homelessness, and Community Development Division (HHCDD) has approved a $374,519 conditional 
award for City of Carnation’s McKinley Avenue Sidewalk Improvements. Congratulations!   
 
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funding will be dedicated to curb, gutter, sidewalk, 
stormwater, and ADA curb ramp improvements. The proposed improvements will provide a safe 
pedestrian facility and to allow for safe accessibility for the elderly and disabled. Funding awards are 
subject to funding availability.  
 
This project has been selected as a North/East Sub-Region contingency project. If available funds are 
lower than projected, this conditional award may be reduced. 
 
The CDBG capital funds reserved for your project will be subject to the conditions listed in the enclosed 
Attachment A, CDBG Non-Housing Capital Funding Conditions, incorporated by reference into this letter. 
 
It is very important that your agency does not incur any costs against activities covered by this award 
until you have received written authorization to proceed from HHCDD. Please keep a copy of this letter 
in your project file together with a copy of the application you submitted.  
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For your information, a complete list of the CDBG conditional funding awards from this round is included 
as Attachment B to this letter. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Laurie Wells, CDBG Program Manager, by phone at 
206-263-8341, or by e-mail at Lauwells@kingcounty.gov, pending assignment of a project manager who 
will assist you with the implementation of your project.  
  
HHCDD looks forward to working with you on this important project. We are proud to partner with you 
to serve the community. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mark Ellerbrook 
Division Director  
 
cc: Leo Flor, Department Director, DCHS 
 Emmy McConnell, Interim Chief Financial Officer, DCHS 

Jackie Moynahan, Deputy Division Director, HHCDD, DCHS 
 Kristin Pula, Capital Programs Manager, HHCDD, DCHS 
 Laurie Wells, Community Development Program Manager, HHCDD, DCHS 
 Jenny Huston, Executive Program Assistant IV, King County Executive’s Office 
 Kelly Rider, Government Relations Officer, DCHS 
 Eric Jensen, Blueline Group, ejensen@thebluelinegroup.com 

  


	Sincerely,
	Mark Ellerbrook
	Division Director
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